
Department of Planning & Infrastructure 
By email: urbanrenewal@planning.nsw.gov.au 

 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

Newcastle Urban Renewal Strategy 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the Newcastle Urban Renewal Strategy (“the 

Strategy”), released by Minister Hazzard in December 2012.  I am a current Maitland resident 

and also own a unit in Newcomen St, Newcastle, in which I intend to reside within the next 5-10 

years.  My comments on the Strategy are as follows: 

A. Comments on the Strategy 

 Due to the expected significant rise in residents in the CBD, land for associated 

infrastructure (e.g. new schools, community facilities, etc) will need to be earmarked 

promptly.  Further, the planning approvals process needs to support the development of 

well-designed, spacious strata properties if the vision outlined in the Strategy is to be 

achieved.     

 It is imperative that the sight-lines (including current building heights) for existing residents 

be maintained.  

 The CBD needs to find its own identity.  As a consequence of the building/expansion of 

the retail malls in Charlestown and Kotara (and their free parking), the Newcastle CBD 

has the capacity for the following uses: boutique retail, cultural centre and/or commercial 

hub.  Encouragingly, all of these uses are addressed in the Strategy.  It is noted that GPT 

is said to have shelved investment plans for the Hunter Mall back in 2010 allegedly 

because of a lack of decision on the future of the rail line.   Given the significant 

investment already in Charlestown, Kotara and Green Hills Shopping Centres, it is not 

clear that sufficient demand for a further mall could ever have warranted GPT’s 

investment (if such investment was based on mainstream retail).  It is the CBD’s lack of 

identity that has stymied new investment by the private sector (making significant 

investment too risky), not the existence of the rail line.   If a distinct and value-adding 

identity was to emerge, then new investment would naturally follow.  

 The CBD’s identity needs to be supported by efficient and consistent public policy 

initiatives, an efficient public transport system and ease of access to the CBD.   Due to the 

numerous and varied reports that have been done over the last decade in connection with 

the revitalisation of the CBD, it appears that ad-hoc initiatives have been implemented 

from each report, but without an overall vision as to how the implemented initiatives would 

work in unison.   For example, the significant increase in CBD parking costs recently does 

not support boutique retail.  The proposed truncation of the rail line does not support the 

vision of the CBD as cultural centre.  If the Strategy is to be successful, then a re-

consideration of all implemented initiatives is required to avoid inconsistent direction.   
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 It is submitted that scarce government funding would be better directed to implementing 

the Strategy, in priority to truncating the rail line.    

  

B. Comments on the decision to truncate the  rail line west of Wickham Station (“the 

Decision”) 

 

It is not clear why the O’Farrell government has refused to carry out a public consultation 

process in connection with this significant issue.    The lack of transparency is not what the 

voters expect from Mr O’Farrell’s government.    After the Decision was announced, I submitted 

a number of requests for information to various authorities (under the Government Information 

Public Access legislation).  These requests are attached at “A” to “D” (“GIPA Requests”).  As at 

today’s date, the only authority that has substantively responded to my request is Transport for 

NSW (see responses received at “E” to “G”, with Transport for NSW’s response at “G”). Of 

concern is the response received from Hunter Development Corporation (“HDC”) (at “F”). 

Documents from Transport for NSW show that a study procured by HDC from Parsons 

Brinckerhoff is the only study that has recommended the truncation of the rail line (with all other 

studies/reports either silent on the issue or reporting on various aspects of the Decision, such as 

feasibility or cost, as a fait accompli).  Despite this, HDC did not provide a copy of Parsons 

Brinckerhoff’s study in response to my GIPA Request.  A significant driver of Parsons 

Brinckerhoff’s findings was the freeing up of the rail corridor for future development.  One study 

from an authority with a significant vested interest in the subject matter is not a sound or 

reasonable basis for such a significant investment of taxpayer’s money.    

 

Specific comments on the Decision are set out below: 

 The legal means of achieving the permanent designation of the vacated section of the rail 

line as “infrastructure” is not understood.   

 The financial benefits/business case for truncation, given the $350m+ cost, are not 

understood.   The lack of investment in the CBD is not the result of the rail line, but rather 

the lack of identity of the CBD given the building/expansion of the retail malls at 

Charlestown/Kotara/Green Hills (which can be directly linked to the CBD’s decline).   The 

CBD needs to carve out its own identity.  The truncation of the rail line will impede the 

CBD’s renewal by making access to the CBD more difficult. 

 In documents produced in response to my GIPA Requests, Aecom commented that 

journey times for persons transitioning from the proposed new Wickham station to buses 

will increase by more than 18 minutes, for those wishing to travel to the east end.    The 

increased journey times for rail users is expected to cause up to 23% of current and future 

rail users to cease using rail transport.   The government’s goal of achieving 20% public 

transport use by 2016 will not be achieved. 

 As a Maitland resident that sometimes has to drive to Newcastle for work reasons, the 

current congested road trip from Maitland to Newcastle is causing a significant decline in 

work productivity due to wasted transport time.   A program to encourage road users to 

switch to rail transport would provide significant productivity benefits and avoid the need 

for (what will be, unless something is done to decrease road usage) significant road 

investment.  It is noted that none of the reports that have been provided to me in response 



to my GIPA Requests make any comment on how rail usage can be increased.  The 

current pricing is part of the problem – it costs nearly $10 for a Maitland-to-Newcastle 

return trip of apprx 1hr while a trip of 2-3 hrs from Newcastle to North Sydney costs less 

(around $8).   Usage could be significantly increased (with the ensuing productivity 

benefits) by considering more beneficial ticket pricing on the Hunter line.   

 If there is a business case for truncation of the rail line west of Wickham, then to avoid the 

detrimental implications set out above (including reduction in accessibility to the CBD, 

increased journey times and reduction in public transport usage overall) and to bring the 

greatest benefit to the largest proportion of the public, it will be necessary to immediately 

replace the Wickham-to-Newcastle journey with a rail-based form of public transport using 

the existing rail corridor.  It is noted that light rail is presently being designed/constructed 

in Sydney for a number of key access routes.   In the information provided to date in 

response to my GIPA Requests, I have not seen any consideration of any “creative” 

solutions for the retention of rail transport to central Newcastle.     Please find attached at 

“G” one such creative solution recently published in the Newcastle Herald.   If this solution 

is feasible, and there is a business case for truncation, then I endorse the implementation 

of this solution to mitigate (what would otherwise be) detrimental consequences to 

accessibility to the east end of Newcastle.  Mr Cummings’ solution will also enable visual 

improvement/beautification of the rail corridor.  A more comprehensive examination of 

these “creative” options (still involving rail) with a subsequent public consultation is 

necessary to remove suspicion in connection with the Decision.   

 

Ultimately, the points above are being raised because I simply do not understand why the 

Decision has been made and I look forward to receiving a response that answers this 

question as soon as possible.  

Any questions in relation to this letter can be directed to: 

Nicole Geoghegan 
43 Regent Street 
Maitland NSW 2320 
Phone: 0408 251 463 
Email: nicoleg5791@hotmail.com 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 Nicole Geoghegan 
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